Communication C6 Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) June 8, 2021 Agenda Item #3

From: Josephine Ricciardella

Sent: Sunday, June 06, 2021 4:43 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Jane Teston mid rise condo

As a resident of Maple for 30 years now, I have seen our community grow... For the past 20 years I've been a resident on Giotto crescent.

I must say that all of the residents on Giotto NEVER imagined such a nonsensical proposal for a mid rise condo on the corner of Jane and Teston!!

A condo in the backyard of home owners who did NOT sign up for this! Children playing in their backyard with a structure towering over them, outrageous!

Not to mention, garbage disposal bins and a parking lot as your backyard neighbor.

I think it's time to squash the absurd idea of a mid rise.

People of our community did their homework before making what is probably the single most important and expensive purchase of their lives! No where, and no way was there ever going to be a condo!!

This is not far off from being criminal.... It's robbing our community of our homes and neighborhoods as we know it.

All for someone to make the most \$\$\$ possible. Sorry, but no!! Single detach, semi, possibly townhomes...is a consideration.

Josephine